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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

 

STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  June 14, 2023   

 

TO: Governing Body, City Manager   

 

FROM: Planning Commission  

 

RE: May 11, 2023, Planning Commission Meeting 

 

PUD-23-02. Amending Zoning Districts in Tierra Verde South Addition PUD to include R-5 and 

R-6 Zoning.   

 

The planning commission considered an amendment to the Tierra Verde PUD to allow for R-5 and R-6 

Zoning (as well as C-1 as originally plated). The Commissioners studied the material provided by the 

applicant, including the proposed amended PUD language (attached) and other evidence presented by 

the representative for the applicant. The Commission conducted a public hearing on May 11, 2023, in 

relation to the application where interested parties and citizens were given the opportunity to be heard.  

There were two citizen concerns addressed during the open hearing.  Both were concerned with the 

proximity of the development to Sawmill Creek in Wichita.  There was concern that Lot 3, which abuts 

Sawmill Creek on the east side, could have an apartment or hotel built.  They were also concerned with 

Skragg St becoming a through street from Sawmill to Tierra Verde.   

 

Phil Meyer with Baughman Company spoke on behalf of the applicant and addressed concerns from 

citizens and the Planning Commission.  He stated that a request was being made to offer more options 

for development in an area that has been vacant for some time.  The applicant, as well as Mr. Meyer, 

thought that providing more options for land use could encourage development of the property.  He 

noted that at this time, there are no specific developments or developers in mind for the area. 

 

After the hearing was closed, the Commission spoke at length about ensuring the separation of 

Sawmill Creek and Tierra Verde be honored as there is a berm and tree line that separates the two 

developments.  It was also mentioned that keeping Lot 3 as stated in the original PUD and not allowing 

for R-5 or R-6 use would be a good compromise.  After deliberation on this opinion, it was stated that 

allowing R-5 would be an acceptable use in Lot 3.  The commissioners agreed that this was a 

reasonable request as multi-family homes are located north of Tierra Verde and development of the 

property would benefit the city and the property owner.   

 

After review, the Planning Commission voted (by passing a 5-0 motion) to recommend approval to 

amend the Tierra Verde South Addition PUD to include R-5 and R-6 multi-family zoning with 

the condition that R-6 not be allowed in Lot 3. 

 

 

 

 
 


